[bookmark: _GoBack]Further information for respondents

This information is for community housing organisations considering lodging a response to the Victorian Property Fund (VPF) Housing Funding Round 2018-19. It is intended to supplement and be read together with the Invitation for Expression of Interest and the Conditions of Participation (those documents prevail in the event of any inconsistency).

Query 1: Can a respondent lodge an expression of interest under the VPF Housing Round and registration of interest under the Victorian Social Housing Growth Fund Build and Operate program for the same development?

Answer: Yes. The registration of interest process under the Victorian Social Housing Growth Fund (VSHGF) Build and Operate program is not considered an application for funding under a DHHS or DoH funding process (merely a registration of interest). Accordingly, notwithstanding Clause 2.6.1 of the VPF Invitation for Expressions of Interest, eligible community housing organisations can submit both a Response to the VPF Invitation for Expressions of Interest and also register their interest under the VSHGF for the same development.

Due to the timing of the VSHGF and VPF processes, Consumer Affairs Victoria will consider any intention of a community housing organisation to formally apply for funding under the VSHGF (or other DoH or DHHS funding process) during the VPF grant application evaluation process in consultation with Department of Health and Human Services.


Query 2: Can a respondent submit one proposal that incorporates 2-3 development opportunities, with each able to be considered separately for the full granting round?

Answer:  A respondent must submit a single response (Clause 2.6.1 of the Invitation for Expression of Interest). The "Development" proposed in the response may comprise one or more individual development projects at separate sites. Unless Consumer Affairs Victoria otherwise determines, the response will be considered and assessed as a whole.  

Consumer Affairs Victoria reserves its rights under Clause 6.2 of the Conditions of Participation to:

· negotiate with the respondent in relation to some and not all of the scope of activity proposed in the response 
· accept a response in relation to some and not all of the scope of activity described.   


Query 3: Schedule 7 of the Response and Certification form requires the respondent to complete the table itemising proposed expenditure on environmentally sustainable design (ESD) features. Given that the development is still at the design stage and planning approval is not yet in place, can the costings provided be estimates only? 

Answer: Yes, the itemised costs for ESD features provided in the Table in Schedule 7 can be indicative estimates only. Respondents are expected to use their best endeavours to make reasonable estimates of the likely costs of the ESD features they intend to include in their development. Consumer Affairs Victoria acknowledges that given the early stage of developments, some variations between budgeted and actual ESD costs are to be expected.
